MINUTES OF THE

Florida Citrus Region Porsche Club of America Monthly Meeting Location: Southeast Performance October 6, 2014

Officers present: Lyn Perez, President; Lisa Lewis, VP; Arden Griffith, Treasurer; and Sue Belt, Secretary; Also present: about 70 Members.

The meeting was called to order by President Lyn Perez at Southeast Performance. Lyn thanked Rick Vimmerstedt for use of the use of his showroom and for grilling the bratwurst and contributing beverages for our Oktoberfest Celebration. Travis Young was also thanked for organizing the event and providing the bratwurst, sauerkraut and adult beverages.

Lyn Perez reported that the cash balance of the FLC PCA account is currently \$107,251.35. The total includes the Club Race balance of \$15,483.62, Club checking \$6,945.56, Club Savings \$45,348.58, CR.net Oct DE \$7,646.97, CR.net Escape Goodie store \$816.39, CR.net Escape \$31,010.23. Membership stands at 936, (570 PM; 366SM).

Lyn gave a hearty thanks to all who have been working so hard on organizing the Escape 2014 especially Lisa Lewis. However there are not enough registered for the event so the banquet was canceled and the registration fee was cut by \$100 to encourage additional registrations. This may be a heavy financial obligation for the Citrus Club. It was noted that this is the first national event the club has undertaken in its 40 year history and Nort Northam encouraged all members to support this effort by registering for the event.

Lyn also reported we need about 30 more entrants for the Roebling DE. Current registration stands at about 70 right now. We may have a little loss for this event as well if we don't get additional registrations. He also commented that our DE program is one of the best in the country and hoped people would take advantage of it.

Upcoming Events

- October 6 Octoberfest Southeast performance as part of membership meeting
- October 18 Lake Mirror Classic Auto Festival Concours d' Elegance, Downtown Lakeland
- October 18, 19 Florida Citrus HPDE @ Roebling Road.
- October 24, 25, 26 Octoberfast Club Race and Advanced HPDE
- October 25th Autocross @ Daytona International Speedway
- October 24-26 Volunteer Day to pack Goodie Bags for Escape
- November 5-9 2014 Escape 2014
- November 15-16 Winter Park Concours. John Reker reported that the cars this year will be parked on the Winter Park Golf course and there will be a \$20 per person entry fee for access to the cars. There will be vendors and exhibits on Park Ave. from Canton to Morse, a free venue. There will be info placards in front of each car with plenty of room for photo ops. The featured marque is Mercedes. Mustang marks 50 years and Maserati, 100 years. Friday night is the Sanford Airport Reception (Cirque du Soleil entertaining) to aid the kids house for child abuse. There's breakfast at Hannibal Sq. Sat. morning; a drive and lunch at the old Townsend's

Plantation. Go to www.winterparkconcours.com to register. They're still looking for '75 and earlier 911s in good condition to display. They are also in need of volunteers and if you volunteer you get free admission to the weekend of activities including the Gala at the Sanford Airport Friday Night as well as a commemorative shirt.

- November 15-16 HSR Races in Daytona
- December 7 Festival of Speed at the Ritz Carlton
- December 7 Holiday Party, 310 Lakeside, Downtown Orlando

New Business

- October is the month for nominating club officers for the following year 2015. Nort Northam,
 Chairman of the Nominations Committee put the following names forward for consideration
 and requested additional nominations. Lyn Perez was nominated for President: Lisa Lewis for
 VP; Arden Griffith for Treas. and Robert Lane for Secretary. There were no nominations from the
 floor however nominations can be made directly to Nort before the November meeting when
 the election will be held. Lyn remarked "It's been a fun year, and I give you my thanks for
 allowing me to serve you as President of your club".
- It was noted that the PCA parking Corral at the Daytona 24 Hour Race is sold out.
- Kevin Duffy reported he will attend a Lonestar Region Autocross Car Clinic in Houston to see if we want a similar program. He will report on trip at the next meeting.

There being no further business, Lyn Perez adjourned the meeting. Members supplied side dishes and desserts with Travis and Rick's brats and beverages. Again thanks to Travis Young for putting the event together, to Rick and all members who participated in this wonderful social event.

Sue Belt

Sue Belt

Secretary